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To Whom It May Concern,

I write to express my strong objection to the two proposed development near 62-72 Botany Rd, Alexandria NSW 2015
(see attached letters). This project raises significant concerns about noise, inconvenience, safety and disruption to
residents, as well as the misuse of private land.

Key Issues:

1. Right of Carriageway and Land Use :

The proposed development intends to intensify the use of Wyndham Lane North, but only Lot 11 DP
219505 has a right of carriageway under the 1959 easement (H237356).
Other lots in the application lack access rights, and consent from SP71198 owners (45 stakeholders) has
not been sought or granted.
Renaming the lane and altering its use without proper consultation or consent is unacceptable.

2. Traffic and Safety :

The lane's narrow width (some sections as small as 3.2m) cannot safely accommodate two-way traffic,
pedestrians, and high volumes of vehicles, including large waste trucks.
Turning the lane into a one-way system will block residents of SP71198 from accessing disabled parking
and their properties.

3. Privacy and Noise :

The development will encroach on private spaces, including bedrooms, living areas, and outdoor spaces.
Overshadowing and loss of sunlight will render the pool and garden areas unusable.
Noise levels during construction are already excessive due to nearby projects, with no mitigation measures
proposed for the cumulative impact.

4. Parking and Construction Impact :

Tradespeople will likely use resident parking, as seen with similar projects, causing further inconvenience.
Onsite parking must be provided to mitigate this issue.
Dust and pollution from excavation could expose residents to hazardous substances like lead and asbestos,
necessitating strict containment and monitoring.
Approval of this DA will mean for the residents in my building 62-72 Botany Rd, Alexandria, a further
 2.5 years of construction noise, dust, inconvenience, safety and disruption to residents, as well as the



misuse of private land.

Conclusion:
The development's disregard for existing property rights, lack of traffic and safety planning, and potential health risks to
residents make it unfit for approval. I urge the council to reject this application unless these concerns are
comprehensively addressed and resident rights are respected.

Thank you

Sincerely,
Shannon Black

37/62-72 Botany Rd, Alexandria NSW 2015












